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The 88
th

 issue of CEPA Newsletter has been released. The second meeting of 

the Guangdong/Macao Expert Group on Cooperation in Technology and 

Innovation was held in Macao on 28 February. It was attended by Tai Kip Ip, 

Director of the DSEDT; Wang Yueqin, Director-General of the Department of 

Science and Technology of Guangdong Province; and Huang Shengbiao, Deputy 

Director-General of the Economic Affairs Department of the Liaison Office of the 

Central People's Government in the Macao Special Administrative Region, among 

others. 

The 13
th
 Ministerial Conference of the World Trade Organization (WTO) was 

held in Abu Dhabi, United Arab Emirates from 26 February to 2 March 2024. As 

an original member of the WTO, Macao, China formed a delegation comprising 

representatives of the Economic and Technological Development Bureau (DSEDT) 

and the Macao Economic and Trade Office to the World Trade Organization to 

attend the Conference, with the DSEDT’s Deputy Director Chan Tze Wai serving 

as the head of delegation. 

The DSEDT organized a group of 30, consisting of members of the 

High-and-New Technology Sector Development Policy Study Group of the 

Economic Development Council and of the Science and Technology Council, to 

travel to the Intensive Cooperation Zone (ICZ) on 29 February to visit relevant 

enterprises and institutions and have in-depth discussions with representatives of 

government agencies of the ICZ. 

For further details, please access the DSEDT website > External Economic & 

Trade Relations > CEPA Newsletter. For enquiries or suggestions, please contact 

the DSEDT (Tel: 85972343 or E-mail: info@cepa.gov.mo). 


